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Salem Civic Association Meeting
The next Civic Association meetings are Tuesday, June 25 and Tuesday, July 23. Meetings are held at Salem Baptist
Church on Sinclair Road at 7:00 p.m. All residents are welcome and encouraged to attend!

It’s a Dinner Meeting – Cookout!
by Charlene Combs

 Please join us on June 25 for our association meeting and cookout. We will
be firing up the grill around 6:00 p.m. Meeting time is 7:00, so this is a great
opportunity to come early to meet and socialize with your neighbors. If you
have never attended a meeting, this is a perfect time to begin. Bring the kids
and your appetite! We will provide the meats, buns, drinks, and some sides
and desserts. Feel free to bring a side or dessert to share—show off your
cooking skills! Bring along any games you would like to play, as well. Hope to
see you there!

What a fun night! Little Turtle Golf Club was the site
for a lovely dinner and an opportunity to acknowledge
some very dedicated residents of the Northland area
for their commitments to their neighborhoods. A few of
the SCA board members attended this banquet—as did
Mayor Ginther and council member Emmanuel Remy—
to witness Sam Shy honored for all her hard work for
Salem, among the Northland residents distinguished. It
was such a privilege to see the many people recognized
for their investment in their neighborhoods and the
community in general. Thank you, Sam, for all you do!

 There may
even have been
some schmoozing
and posing with
the mayor!

NCC Honoree Sam Shy flanked by Salem Civic
Association representatives Jeff Combs, Charlene
Combs, (Sam Shy), Chris Rudin and Pat Hammel.

Northland Community Council Volunteer Awards Banquet
by Charlene Combs
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Salem Lamplighter bimonthly
newsletter is wholly owned
and copyrighted by the Salem
Civic Association. Opinions
expressed in this newsletter
are those of the writers, not
of the association and its
officers and trustees; and
paid ads appearing in the
Lamplighter are not to be
construed as an endorsement
by the SCA and its officers
and trustees.

Articles for the Lamplighter
and Letters to the Editor are
welcome and encouraged.

Design/Layout/Editor
Leslie Baab

Salem Civic Association Meeting Minutes:
April 23, 2019
by Angie VanHulle, SCA Secretary

Salem Civic Association
Officers 2019

President
Charlene Walker Combs
614-738-0617
ccombs16@yahoo.com

Vice President
Pat Hammel
phammel11@gmail.com

Secretary
Angie VanHulle
614-597-0221
Angie.vanhulle@att.net

Treasurer
Steve Baker
614-702-5296
sbaker67@outlook.com

Communications Officer
Jessica Baldwin
614-579-8733
toneyj0914@gmail.com

Membership Officer
Jake Wheeler
330-265-5228
jakewheeler.780@gmail.com

Safety Officer
Jeff Combs
614-738-4780
jeffcombs16@yahoo.com

Trustee
Cindy Baker
614-266-1795
cab0932@aol.com

Trustee
Christine Rudin
614-436-0793
ctr43@sbcglobal.net

Trustee
Doug Moody
dougandaud@att.net

Motion to accept March 26, 2019, meeting minutes was
seconded and passed.
Treasurer’s Report - Steve Baker
Assets - $6,409.16
Liabilities - $790 (Lamplighter)
Expenses - $50
Income - $625
• Budget will be re-visited in June. Be thinking about

what is a minimum amount (floor) that SCA wishes to
keep in bank.

• Budget sheet will be posted via our communications
networks.

• Motion made to accept Treasurer’s report.
Columbus Police Liaison - Rick with Community
Response Team (CRT)
Beware of phone and email scams.
Neighborhood Liaison - Alfred Akainyah - not present.
(614) 645-7964. Email is aaakianyah@columbus.gov.
NCC Update - Pat Hammel
• Karl Road Library open computer lab Wednesdays

9:30-11:30 a.m. – assistance with learning software,
forms, resume, etc.

• NCC Banquet May 9, Little Turtle Golf Club.
• Next 161 Task Force Clean Up is May 11. Meet at

Sharon Woods Center behind Jiffy Lube at 9:00 a.m.
Breakfast provided by White Castle.

• Elevate Northland Business Academy – next class is
‘Simple Steps to Starting Your Business – Market
Research,’ Wednesday, May 15, 6:30-8:30 p.m.,
Ashland University Columbus Campus on 161. See
https://www.facebook.com/elevatenorthlandcbus

Communications - Jessie Baldwin
Web Page still under construction by Stephanie
Wheeler.
Membership - Jake Wheeler
Residential Members YTD - 144 (+51)
Business members YTD - 22
Safety Committee - Jeff Combs
• Streets being marked by Columbia Gas. They

sometimes enter yards so be careful leaving pets out.
• Keep porch lights on and remember to keep things

locked up.
• Police can now respond to illegal activity at the vacant

Walgreens parking lot. Please call police if you see
suspect activity.

Social Committee - Need chairperson
Hospitality - Charlene Combs
Need volunteers.
Salem Elementary -
Brenda Baker - not present
Charlene will check on end of year events.
Beautification Committee - Leslie Baab not present.
Old Business - nothing new.
New Business -

• What can Charlene do
to help with
neighborhood issues?

• Resident (Pam Unger)
asked if new family
welcoming committee
could be developed
(due to loss of Larry
Rinehart). She said she
would think about
starting this.

• Chris Rudin - Helping
Hands Wellness Clinic
- Free care program -
Thursdays, 2:30, first
come-first served.
Epworth United
Methodist Church.

• Reminder - Election on
May 7 - bond issues.
More info on City of
Columbus website.

• Steve Baker
announced $106
collected for meal.

• Steve Baker, trained
therapist, opened his
business in March. He
treats those with
traumatic brain Injury,
battered women, grief
counseling, marriage
counseling. Used to
charge but will accept
dinner or drink.

• You can request a
Salem Civic
Association meeting
notice sign. Please
place the sign in your
yard the Wednesday
or Thursday prior to
the meeting.

• Gentleman who opens
the church asked that
we not use the front
door.

Motion to adjourn was
seconded and passed.
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?What’s the Point?
by Jake Wheeler

Why even bother joining a civic association?
Throughout the course of attending civic meetings and

performing my duties as an officer, I have intermittently
struggled with the reasons I bother to put time and effort
into our neighborhood association. Dealing with this
internal conflict always leads me to the same conclusion:
every person desires a high-quality neighborhood they can
call home. A neighborhood organization presents a unique
opportunity for residents to provide that for themselves.

A civic association is a group of neighbors who join
together to work for the betterment of the community. It
exists so we can take collective action toward the goal of
improving the place we live. It gives us a platform to
express our desires to city council, the mayor, the police,
our schools, and other entities. It gives us a forum to
discuss ideas and resolve conflicts. It gives us a
mechanism to celebrate our diversity and to know and
help one another.

Together we can be more effective at preserving and
developing the cleaner, healthier, safer, and friendlier
neighborhood that we all desire.

Most of us in Salem already do our best on an
individual level to work toward this goal. We take care of
our lawns and we report issues that we find concerning.
It’s true that many of us are not excited about adding
another activity or responsibility to our schedule. I am
certainly in that camp. It’s easy to assume that someone

else will step up and do what we don’t want to do.
Unfortunately, however, this is not always the case. That’s
the whole reason I’m currently serving as the membership
officer: because no one else was going to do it. Without a
membership chair we don't have anyone to manage
membership, and without membership we don't have an
organization. Without an organization we lose our
collective voice. This is not meant to guilt or shame
anyone, it’s just the truth.

I believe our neighborhood is a hidden gem in our city.
I also believe there are many residents here who are
hidden gems themselves. Some of us have unique talents
and abilities that can be used to propel our neighborhood
beyond a sustaining level of good into a surpassing level
of greatness. At the very least, we all have a voice that
matters and that should be part of a larger conversation.

We all know that what affects our neighborhood at
large also affects us individually. That makes us all
stakeholders as residents. I urge all of you as my
neighbors to not just be a stakeholder in our
neighborhood, but be a shareholder as well. Please join the
Salem Civic Association if you haven’t already. I also ask
you to consider lending your talents and efforts to our
progress. You may be just what we need.

To become a member fill out and mail the form in this
issue or attend a meeting. Reach out to me at
jakewheeler.780@gmail.com with questions.

The Village Movement is spreading throughout the
country as our population continues to age. The idea is
rather simple as “neighbors helping neighbors” is the basis
for these member-based non-profit organizations that are
proving to keep older adults in their homes longer than
those without this type of support.

Please help us identify what is most important to you.
Your opinion matters and will be considered as we explore
whether there is enough need/interest in starting a Village
in Northland. Please take a few minutes to complete the
survey as soon as possible. Your responses will help us
gauge interest and will help define social activities and

services offered. It will also help define service area, so if
this is something you’d like to see in your neighborhood,
please complete the survey.

Age 18-49: Please note that this survey takes
approximately 5 minutes to complete and can be found at:
https://tinyurl.com/y72ta6pz

Age 50+: Please note that this survey takes
approximately 15 minutes to complete and can be found
at:  https://tinyurl.com/yc4rmd7c

Please call 614-205-8174 if you would like a paper copy,
need this survey translated into another language, or if
you prefer to answer the survey verbally.

Aging in Place Community Survey
by Charity Eilerman
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Salem Civic Association Meeting Minutes: May 28, 2019
by Angie VanHulle, SCA Secretary

Minutes con’t. on page 9

Motion to accept April, 2019, meeting minutes was
seconded and passed.
Treasurer’s Report - Steve Baker
• Assets - $6,728.25
• Liabilities - $1,120 (Lamplighter)
• Expenses - $53
• Income - $600 (March & April combined)

The final budget prepared by Steve will be April &
May combined as he is stepping down as treasurer at
the end of May due to health issues.

Pat Hammel will serve as acting treasurer for the
remainder of the year. Trustees have scheduled an
audit for June 15, and everything will be turned over at
that time.

Budget will be readdressed in June with a priority
being to set an allowable low balance for the checking
account.

Motion made to accept Treasurer's report.
Columbus Police Liaison - Scott Clinger & John with
Community Response Team (CRT)
• Extended Stay Suites - Court date coming up. •

Hawthorne Suites - court date coming up - will likely
lose their license. • Shooting in area of Covington
Road - no one would cooperate. • Drug arrests made
in Walgreens parking lot - look for signs of drug
deals. • Cars parked on street - 72 hour movement
rule still in place although no longer permitted to
chalk the tires. • There will be no increase in bike
patrols in Salem, just regular number of riders who
will be visible. • Residents told to call 311 about tall
grass in empty lots. • Police cannot ticket drivers who
run stop signs unless they see the act themselves.

Neighborhood Liaison - Alfred Akainyah - not present.
(614) 645-7964. Email is aaakianyah@columbus.gov.

Speakers - National Church Residences
Taylor Koch, project director & Amy Rosenthal,

Director of Affordable Housing Development
NCR is a faith-based organization that provides

affordable housing and various levels of care for
seniors. Proposed facilities:

Roche drive senior housing - 76 units. 62+ Seniors.
30 units targeted to extremely low income. They will
approach NCC development committee for variance
next month.

Northland Gate - proposed for Northland
Community. 94 units, rent restricted 55+ senior.
Construction to begin Spring 2020.
NCC Update - Pat Hammel

Karl Road Library: open computer lab Wednesdays
9-11 a.m. – assistance with learning software, forms,
resume, etc. Also help with exploring Lynda.com, the
library’s extensive on-line training resource library.
Free to anyone with a library card. No registration
needed, walk-ins welcome.

First International Neighbor Potluck: sponsored by
Elevate Northland, May 30, 6-8 p.m., Ashland University
Room 107, 1900 Dublin Granville Rd. RSVP online at
ElevateNorthland.org

Next 161 Task Force Clean Up is June 8. Meet at
Sharon Woods Center behind Jiffy Lube at 9:00 a.m. –
Bags, gloves, safety vests and pickup tools provided.
Breakfast provided.

Elevate Northland Business Academy – next Simple
Steps to Starting Your Business class is Wednesday,
June 12, 6:30-8:30 p.m., Ashland University Columbus
Campus on 161. See
https://www.facebook.com/elevatenorthlandcbus

NCC is supporting a request to the city to implement
the same graphics and signage Regional Commercial
Overlay that is used for Morse Rd. to also apply to
Dublin Granville Rd. from Huntley Rd. to Ponderosa Dr.

Sam Shy invited residents to attend the next NCC
meeting on June 26 at 6:30 on Morse Road near
Northland Performing Arts Center. If anyone wants to
share thoughts about the NCR, please feel free to do so.
Communications - Jessie Baldwin

Lamplighter articles due June 7th.
Lamplighter stuffing - June 19, 5 p.m., at Chris

Rudin’s.
Send ideas to Jessie at toney0914@gmail.com
Delivery the weekend of June 21.
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Boy Scout Troop 474
Garage Sale “Do Not Pick Up List”
Electronics
• No computer equipment of any kind. No exceptions.
 We DO take video game consoles & games of all kinds.

• No TVs, not even HD TVs.
Appliances
• We Do take lamps, but not other light fixtures or ceiling fans, UNLESS

they are in their original box.
• No typewriters  •  No curling irons or curlers
•  No popcorn poppers  •  No appliances that don’t work
Cloth & Fluffy Stuff
• No bed pillows, mattresses, or decorative pillows.
• Stuffed animals only if new looking & clean.
• No unbound carpet, only area rugs that look clean & in good condition.
Furniture
• No particle board furniture unless it’s solid, complete, & like new.
• All upholstered furniture must be free of stains, rips, cat scratches, &

odors.
• No partial pieces of furniture (e.g., only one piece of a sectional)
Other
• No tires, chemicals, cleaning products, paints, pianos or organs.
• No baskets •  No encyclopedias
• No Jarts •  No mercury thermometers

I’m sure we can all agree that the Salem Civic Association needs more members representing a broader spectrum
of the area’s residents. Right now the membership is weighted to longer term residents who are, well, shall we say—
older! I suggest that SCA form a Welcoming Committee as a subgroup of the Membership Committee, with a
minimum of three members plus the Membership Committee chair. The committee’s duties would be simple: to
identify new area residents, to visit them with a bundle of information plus donated goods and services welcoming
them to the area, and to encourage them to join SCA. Rounding up donations would also be part of the duties.

Questions and issues (in no particular order):
1. How would new residents be identified?
2. What information would we want to provide them, and would anything new need to be written?
3. Should new residents be offered reduced dues? (Personally I think our dues are already too low!)
4. Would the welcome package need to be approved by the SCA membership or would the committee act

independently once they’re appointed?
I would be willing to explore this idea further and possibly serve on a Welcoming Committee but I am not

willing to take on leadership responsibility!

Salem ‘Welcome Wagon’

Here’s an Idea
by Pam Unger
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Some of us grew up hearing that song sung on the
television. Some of us grew up with that as an actual
concept—neighbors. I remember growing up in multiple
neighborhoods where we knew everyone, and often
everyone’s business. The Good, The Bad and The Ugly.
Today’s little towns, burbs, and communities don’t
often have that sense of community. Some will probably
argue and take offense at that, stating that Salem is the
exception to that rule, and while I will agree to some
extent, I would ask you this: How well do you know
your neighbors?

Case in point: Some years back, my
parents lived in an upscale Powell, Ohio
neighborhood. Do you know what the
police eventually found across the
street? A meth lab in the basement.
Shocker! Everyone in the neighborhood
was in shock. Those folks kept to
themselves, and although a friendly
wave was exchanged every time
someone pulled in or out of a driveway,
their house was not really visited, nor
were folks invited over for coffee or a beer. Now I’m not
saying your next door neighbor is running a meth lab in
their basement. What I’m saying is, I believe that the
majority of middle America has lost that community
feel; that safety of knowing your neighbors; the feeling
that if an emergency occurred in the middle of the
night, you could knock on any door and your children
would feel safe going to their house or they would feel
safe if your neighbors had to come over and stay with
them while you tended to an emergency.

If I were to ask you how well you know people in the
houses on either side of you, what would you say? If I

asked you if you knew the five neighbors to your east,
west, north, or south, could you answer that you knew
them well? When I moved into this area in 1981, I knew
everyone on the block. Now I only know a select few.
And although I know some well, and I would recognize
most by face because I make it a point to know who
comes and goes from my street, there are some whose
names I don’t even know.

This is not a condemnation by any means, but a
question. How important is a neighbor to you? Do you
want to know your neighbors? More importantly, do

you want your neighbors to know
you? There is a certain sense of
safety and camaraderie when we
know people in our corner of the
world. There is also, of course, an
increase in vulnerability with that
concept. But with that vulnerability
comes close personal friendship.

I used to think the question was,
what happened to that sense of
neighborliness and how do we get it

back? Now I wonder how many really want it? We seem
to live in a world of autonomy and a lot of folks seem
very comfortable with that. There are tons of ways to
get involved with your neighbors, with your
neighborhood. We can attend the civic meetings and
meet people, we can make suggestions of events in the
neighborhood or even host one. But first we have to
decide—how much do we want to know our neighbors,
and how much do we want them to know us? I,
personally, want to know them, be able to count on
them, and I want them to know they can count on me.
How much of a neighbor do you want to be?

Please Won’t You Be My Neighbor…
by Rae Kirkbride

Salem’s Annual Garage Sale
by Charlene Combs

Time to clear out the basement, garage and closets! The annual Salem Garage Sale is August 3. Local realtor
Paul Groeniger will again sponsor the sale by advertising and providing signage at the entry points of the
neighborhood. I have a few yard signs you may borrow.

I will again make a map of the sales I know about. If you
are going to participate, please let me know as soon as
possible so I can get your address on the map. You may
email me at ccombs16@yahoo.com, text me at 614-738-
0617, or private message me on Facebook.

If you do not want to keep unsold items after the sale,
please consider donating them to the Boy Scouts for their
sale. Call 614-285-7051 or email garagesale474@gmail.com
to schedule a pick up. See further information on previous
page.

How much do we
want to know our
neighbors, and how
much do we want
them to know us?
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NEED A SPRING
CLEAN UP?

HOW ABOUT
MOWING?

WILLIS HANDYMAN AND LAWNCARE CAN GET
THOSE LEFT OVER LEAVES, CUT THE GRASS, TRIM,

EDGE BEDS, MULCH AND HAVE YOUR YARD
SPRUCED UP FOR SPRING, AND HELP KEEP IT

LOOKING GREAT YEAR AROUND!!!

We Offer a lot of Services- Lawn Mowing, Landscaping,
Mulching, Bed Cleaning, Sidewalk Edging, Spring & Fall
Clean Up, Bush Trimming, Gutter Cleaning, Debris
Hauling, Aerating & Seeding, Power Washing, Property
Maintenance, Plus Handyman Services Offered including
Small around the House Jobs.

Have A Question About Our Services, Feel Free To Give Us A Call!!!

LAWN MOWING
STARTING @ $32.25
*TRIMMING EXTRA*

SPRING CLEAN UP

GUTTER CLEANING

BED EDGING AND
MULCHING

MULTIPLE MOWERS
TO GIVE YOU THE

BEST CUT

WORKING IN
NEIGHBORHOODS ACROSS

THE NORTH SIDE OF
COLUMBUS,

WORTHINGTON, DUBLIN
AND UPPER ARLINGTON

lawncare614@gmail.com

Everything is Turning GREEN!!!
Willis Handyman and Lawncare LLC is here to Help!!!
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Please patronize our advertisers and the following business members:

• Able Roofing
• ASI Automotive Services Inc
• Bareclay Studio
• The Beauty Circle
• CG’s Auto Paint & Body
• Chapin’s Auto Service
• Cox Tree Service

• Executive Barber Shop
• Fire & Ice Heating and Air

Conditioning
• Glenn the Metal Man
• Hot Spot Tavern
• Hughes Roofing and Remodeling
• Johnson’s Barber Shop
• Lasting Impressions

• Debbie McNichols, ReMax Impact
• National Car Company
• Pizza House
• Salem Property Care
• Silver Smiles
• UN Auto Tech
• Whirlwind Car Wash

Minutes con’t. from page 5

Web Page - Stephanie Wheeler (by Jake Wheeler)
Needs logo and other media files.
Brenda responded that everything on the hotmail

account and she will get that info to Jake.
Membership - Jake Wheeler

Residential Members YTD - 164
Business members YTD - 25

Safety Committee - Jeff Combs
Speeders on Strimple a problem.
Dogs need to be leashed or under owner's control.

Resident whose yard backs up to Chaseland Park
complained of dogs running loose and coming into
yard. Please be mindful of this when you walk your
dogs.

Keep your porch lights turned on at night.
Call all crimes into CPD - level of crime reported

determines the amount of officers in neighborhood.
Police can respond to illegal activity at vacant

Walgreens parking lot.
Social Committee - Need chairperson

July 4 - Northland parade
July 23 - July meeting.
August 3 - Neighborhood garage sale (sponsored by

Paul Groeniger who will provide advertisement/signs)
August 6 - National Night Out
August 9 - Lamplighter articles due.
August 12 - Street sweeping - please keeps cars off

street.
August 27 - Dinner Meeting - Speaker - Election

training.

Hospitality - Charlene Combs
June meeting: budget meeting and cookout - meat

will be provided, please bring sides.
Need volunteers.

Salem Elementary - PTA
Charlene met briefly with principal. Association will

touch base at beginning of next school year.
School is getting new roof and air conditioning.

Beautification Committee - Leslie Baab
Leslie, along with Carol Silness and Rachel Quigley,

weeded and planted Salem sign gardens. She requested
mulch and flowers, which were donated by residents at
the meeting.
Old Business -
Welcome Committee - Pam Unger will write up brief
article for newsletter.
New Business -
• City liaison needs the addresses of those having

issues with city sewer.
• 5428 North Meadows has been reported to city

liaison.
• Don't assume someone is calling code violations in.

Call 311 supervisor or report online anonymously.
• Feral cat program presented a success story.
• Helping Hands Wellness Clinic - Chris Rudin - Free

care program - Thursdays, 2:30.
• Safety issue of drivers using only running lights in

rain which provide no tail lights and are not easy to
see in rain.

Motion to adjourn was seconded and passed.
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2019 Membership Renewal
It’s time to renew your Salem Civic Association Membership for 2019! Once again, to welcome our new
neighbors and solicit their involvement in the Salem Civic Association, we are offering a discount on Individual
memberships (regularly $10.00) to anyone who moved into the neighborhood in 2018. If you have lived in your
home for less than one year, you can join the Salem Civic Association for only $5.00! Just fill out the form below,
and indicate the month you moved in to the neighborhood.

If you are an existing resident, no worries, Individual memberships are still just $10 for 2019, and annual Senior
memberships (age 62+) are still only $5.00.

• Fill out the form below and drop it in the mail or simply bring it to our next meeting.

• If you have any questions, contact Membership Officer Jake Wheeler.

Memberships are what keep your Salem Civic Association strong!

Salem Civic Association, Inc.
PO Box 26632

Columbus, Ohio 43226-0632

Membership Application

Name(s)

Address

Phone

E-mail

 $10.00 per Individual* Additional donation for:

  $ 5.00 per Senior 62+ The Lamplighter newsletter

  $ 5.00 Associate Food bank

 $15.00 Business Feral cat program

 $15.00 Organization Other:

*Individual Membership is only $5.00 for residents new to Salem. If you have moved in to the
neighborhood during the last year, indicate the date you moved in to get the discounted membership.

Date:

Office Use
Only:
Check #
Cash
Membership



Advertise in the Salem Lamplighter

Your ad in the Salem Lamplighter will be delivered to 1,000 residences and businesses in the Salem Civic
Association area. The 2019 ad rate per issue for copy-ready ads is as follows: Business card size $15; quarter
page size $20; half page size $30; full page size $40; full page copy-ready insert $30. For further details or
questions, contact Communications Officer, Jessica Baldwin.


